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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

MCSS is an International Baccalaureate 
school across Years 7 to 12, committed 
to achieving student excellence in 
academic, performing arts, creative arts 
and sporting pursuits. We now have a 
Trade Skill Centre offering national 
vocational certification from years 9 to 
12. The gifted and talented Magellan 
Program extends into our five closest 
Primary Schools, as does our 
indigenous education strategy. The 
MCSS Regional Arts Program has 
established a new local tradition for 
dance, musical and dramatic 
performance that Dame Nellie Melba 
(our schoolôs namesake and one of 
modern Australiaôs most famous 
performers) would be extremely proud 
of. Just last week we commenced the 
fortnightly Thursday afternoon 
Enrichment Program, where students 
across year 7 to 10 combine in groups to 
follow their community interests. The 
MCSS you see today extending and 
engaging our students is a school that 
has grown in providing a highly valued 
breadth and quality of learning 
experience. 

The support and cooperation of our 
extended school community engages 
so many students and their families in 
the activities our professional educators 
lead. Throughout 2019 we will celebrate 
these achievements and continue to 
plan for the future of education in this 
important and historic region of 
Canberra. 

 

On Thursday 21 February, the Year 7-
12 Swimming Carnival was an 
outstanding event. Participation was the 
order of the day, and students and staff 
came together in the house team 
competition, relay teams and the 
ónoveltyô events. Congratulations to the 
staff and students for their efforts to 
ensure the successful sports day.  

It was pleasing to see many parents and 
carers in attendance on Tuesday 26 
February at the Year 7 Meet the 
Teacher Evening and the Year 11/12 
Pastoral Care and Assessment 
Evening. Parents and carers received 
information about students, classes and 
course requirements, in addition to 
meeting some of the teachers involved 
in their studentôs learning. 

On Tuesday 26 March, 6.00pm-7.00pm, 
we invite all Year 10 students and family 
members to the Year 10 Information 
Presentation at the High School. This 
annual event is a high priority for 
supporting students with their transition 
to Year 11 and college studies. 

Mid-semester reports will be emailed 
home in week 8. The reports provide 
feedback for the progress of students 
over the first term of study this year.  
When they arrive, I encourage you to 
discuss the reports at home and come to 
Parent/Teacher Interviews, 4.00pm-
7.15pm on Tuesday 10 April. Please 
add this date to your calendar and a 
reminder for online booking of interviews 
will come out soon. 

MCSS Mission 
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In its sixth year MCSS partnership schoolôs ANZAC 
Commemoration is on the last day of term 1. 2019 will 
see Miles Franklin Primary School co-host with MCSS 
and partner with five other local primary schools. 1000 
students will experience a special community tribute 
reflecting on the history of conflict and sacrifice that 
built our nation and gave us the freedom we enjoy 
today. The Belconnen RSL and HMAS Harman officers 
will be involved in speaking presentations and the 
catafalque party. 

Within this edition we promote the 
GetInvolved@MCSS program where any student can 
enrich their school experience through activities 
ranging from Makerspace, Tech-Free Gaming, various 
sports and learning to be a DJ. Parents and carers 
please check this out and encourage your student(s) to 
óget involvedô. 

The school actively encourages partnerships with 
parents and carers, understanding that they are 
significant contributors to overall student success. 
Please contact myself or staff at either school campus, 
if you have any concerns or feedback ï we encourage 
your involvement and comment. 

MCSS has reached the Cyber Taipan National Finals. 
The finals will be held throughout the day on 16 March 
at The Canberra Institute of Technologyôs Training 
Security Operations Centre. We congratulate William 
Pearson, Cassandra Goh, Leighton Burns and Isaac 
Wetherell, and wish them the very best of luck. 
CyberTaipan is Australiaôs first National Youth Cyber 
Defence Competition, designed to educate, engage 
and inspire Australian youth to pursue further education 
and careers in STEM. 

UNSW Canberra Prize for Best Female in 
Mathematics 2018 was won by Maneeha Durrani 
(Year 10) and Caitlin McCreedy (Year 9). Also 
recognised for their excellent abilities in Mathematics 
were Nicola Betzner and Kaylee Oksanen (Year 10) 
and Alaa Al Mokallalati and Chloe O'Donnell (Year 
9).    These students along with their families were 
invited to attend the UNSW Canberra Prize for Best 
Female in Mathematics Award Ceremony on the 7 
March 2019 celebrated as International Womenôs 
Day.           

 

UNSW Mathematics winners: 

Maneeha Durrani  and  Caitlin McCreedy  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Parents and Citizens (P&C) group is always 
looking for new members and the P&C AGM is on 
Wednesday 3 April (7.00pm) at the College Campus. 
If you are keen to be involved come along and 
contribute to your school community as the P&C plays 
an important advocacy role for our school. One 
important activity supported by our P&C is the School 
Uniform Second-hand shop. If you have uniform 
items at home that no longer fit your student and are in 
reasonable condition, please drop them off to the HS 
front office. 

I encourage you to take time to read the celebration 
and information articles within this newsletter. 
 
Ms Sidhu  
Principal 

Jesse Sidhu Lee Pietrukowski Ado Di Crescenzo Graeme Cook  

Principal Associate Principal Associate Principal Associate Principal 
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Student Services 
Team 

 

Associate Principal  Lee Pietrukowski (7-8) 

Associate Principal  Adriano  Di Crescenzo (9-10) 

Associate Principal  Graeme Cook (11-12) 

 

Year 7 Coordinator  Luke Parker 

Year 8 Coordinator  Zoe Rothfield 

Year 9 Coordinator  Kyle Mitchel 

Year 10 Coordinator  Drew Southwell 

   
Wellbeing Executive 7-8 Matthew Colbran 

Wellbeing Executive 9-10 Drew  Southwell 

 

Year 11 Coordinator  Laura Defaclco 
Year 12 Coordinator  Belinda Chapman-Smith 

Wellbeing Executive 11-12 Yasmin Noonan 

  

School Psychologist  Naarah Keighran 7-10 

School Psychologist  Elise Watson 11-12 

Youth Support Worker  Glen Buttriss 

Youth Support Worker  Kagiso Ratlhagane 

     

School Nurse   Laura Jermyn 

Chaplain   Sharon Beresford 

 

Indigenous Education Officer Joe Chapman-Freeman 

 

Safe and Supportive Schoolôs Contact Officer   

 

Year 7-12   Luke Parker and Jo Barr 
 

Careers Team   Anne Kennedy  
    Jo Barr 
    Laura Defalco    
    Leanne Beard 
    Genna Brain 

   

Bike Compound 
Students are reminded the bike compound is open at 
8:45am each morning and will close at 9:05am. Students 
who arrive early should wait until the compound is open 
and not lock their bike up on the outside. Any students 
arriving late should go to the front office and ask for the 
gate  to be opened.  

At the end of the day the compound will open 3pm and 
then be closed at 3:10pm.   

During open times the compound will be supervised by a 
staff member.  

If you have any queries about these arrangements, 
please feel free to contact the wellbeing team to discuss.  

Regards  

Mr Di Crescenzo  
A/G Associate Principal.  

 

 

 

MCSS Board and 
P&C meeting 
schedule 2018 

The meeting schedule for 2019 is as follows: 

Conference Room College Campus  

Board Meetings at 5.30pm  
P&C Meetings at 7pm 

Term 1 

Week 3: Wednesday 20 February 
Week 9: Wednesday 3 April P&C AGM 7pm 

 

Board Chair 2018 

Board Chair: 

Ron Stewart -  greenbeans@grapevine.com.au 
 

P&C 2018 

President:  
Debra Burnett  - debraherdit@grapevine.net.au 

mailto:debraherdit@grapevine.net.au
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Student Services 

Student Support at MCSS is a Shared  

Responsibility ï Students, Teachers and  

Parents 
Melba Copland Secondary School has a unique structure 
and a diverse student population. The Student Services 
Team was designed to recognise that an overarching team 
of people is needed to coordinate the pastoral care needs of 
students and programs that are delivered in such a setting.  
Consideration was also given to the fact that some students 
require additional support as they journey to adulthood.   

At MCSS the policies, structures and activities that are 
planned and implemented by the school promote student 
wellbeing in a setting which values relationships and cares 
for individual needs.   

In doing this they: 

¶ Coordinate the consideration of the studentsô personal, 
social and academic development, 

¶ Facilitate the development of good relationships between 
students and teachers, 

¶ Ensure that each student knows and is known by a 
particular teacher,  

¶ Develop effective communication between the members 
of the school community, 

¶ Involve parents and outside agencies when appropriate, 

¶ Enable someone to respond quickly and appropriately to 
student problems and to anticipate problems which may 
arise, 

¶ Strive to improve the learning of students by these 
means. 

Aims 

Our Student Services program aims to help students to 
develop: 

¶ A sense of enjoyment and satisfaction from learning, 

¶ An ability to communicate effectively, 

¶ A sense of personal dignity and worth, 

¶ A sense of personal and social responsibility for their 
actions and decisions, 

¶ A caring attitude towards others, 

¶ An ability to form satisfying and stable relationships, 

¶ A feeling of belonging to the wider community, 

¶ A sense of cultural identity.  

Personal Development 

Students will: 

¶ Gain the satisfaction associated with challenge and 
achievement, 

¶ Develop understanding and skills in communication and 
interpersonal relationships, 

¶ Develop realistic self-concepts, 

¶ Enhance their self-esteem, 

¶ Develop their personal values within a framework of 
broadly accepted community values, 

¶ Develop skills in decision making,  

¶ Understand their own feelings and behaviour and those 
of others, 

¶ Positively value cultural differences, 

¶ Be caring and supportive of others. 

Preventative Measures 

¶ Encourage more appropriate forms of behaviour, 

¶ Protect students from harm. 

Remedial Measures 

¶ Assist students towards full participation in the schoolôs 
educational program, 

¶ Address behavioural problems, 

¶ Cater for specific learning difficulties. 

Policies and Procedures 

¶ The school day begins at 9.00am and your child should 
be present from that time until the end of the day 
(3.00pm). If your child is late to school for one reason or 
another please provide a note of explanation at your 
earliest possible convenience. 

¶ If your child chooses to bring an electronic device to 
school, they do so at their own risk. The school WILL 
NOT accept any responsibility for lost or stolen devices / 
personal items. 

The following items are banned from school: 

¶ Scooters and skateboards, 

¶ Cigarettes and smoking paraphernalia, 

¶ Energy drinks and fizzy drinks like cola, 

¶ Chewing gum. 

Uniform 

As you are aware MCSS has a school uniform policy. All 
students should be wearing an MCSS uniform. Either a 
dress  or uniform shirt with the school skirt or navy blue 
shorts or pants (shorts - no shorter than mid-thigh) 

The ACT Year 10 Certificate 

The ACT Year 10 Certificate is issued to students who have 
successfully completed an approved program of study to the 
end of year 10. Successful completion includes academic 
performance, attendance and conduct. The principal of the 
school makes the decision on the awarding of the ACT Year 
10 Certificate.  

Mr Di Crescenzo 
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College Student 
Services  

2019 has started in fantastic fashion at the college, with 
all students settling into college life well. The transition 
from high school to college has been a relatively smooth 
process, with Year 11 students enthusiastically 
undertaking a variety of academically challenging 
subjects. Year 12 students have returned focused 
toward completing their secondary education.  

It is very important that students are attending all classes 
and are present on time. Should a student be absent 
from a lesson or for the entire day, please ensuring an 
email is sent to Student Services ï 
MCSS.StudentServices@ed.act.edu.au or  a blue 
absence form is completed and submitted promptly to 
Student Services upon returning to school. 

A college tutorial class has been added to every 
studentôs class schedule. This initiative is designed to 
provide all students with academic support in completing 
class homework and workshop tasks as well as their 
assessment items. Every student is a member of a 
Pastoral Care group, who meet each Monday from 
1:15pm ï 1:30pm. This program is a requirement for all 
senior students and it is a vital communication tool, 
through which information relating to academic 
packages, careers, sports, school policies & procedures, 
cultural and community happenings can be disseminated 
to students. The PC program on the College Campus is 
also a chance to focus on student wellbeing.  

To enhance communication with families we ask if you 
have changed contact details recently including email or 
mobile telephone numbers please notify students 
services. Likewise, if your student has a medical 
condition that requires an emergency response plan 
please provide a copy of the plan to student services at 
your soonest convenience.  

The student services team is looking forward to working 
with all college students and families throughout 2019. 
Should you require information and assistance in relation 

to your student please donôt hesitate to contact us via 
the Student Services email listed above. 

Ms Chapman-Smith 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Melba Copland Secondary School cares about the 
safety and well-being of all our students, including those 
who are affected by allergies. 
 
A food allergy is an immune system response to a 
normally harmless food protein that the body believes is 
harmful. When the individual eats food containing that 
protein or is exposed to it in the air or on surfaces, the 
immune system releases massive amounts of 
chemicals, triggering symptoms that can affect a 
personôs breathing, gastrointestinal tract, skin, and/or 
heart. Anaphylaxis is the most severe form of allergic 
reaction and is potentially life- threatening. It must be 
treated as a medical emergency, requiring immediate 
treatment and urgent medical attention. 
 
Unlike a primary school setting that has a blanket ban on 
certain food groups, the recommendation for secondary 
schools from Allergy and Anaphylaxis Australia is 
focused on raising awareness. 
 
Several students at Melba Copland live with the risk of 
anaphylaxis to foods and insect stings. As Melba 
Copland is an Allergy Aware School, staff are trained in 
severe allergy management and have implemented 
strategies to keep students at risk of anaphylaxis safe. 
Popcorn and nuts are key triggers of anaphylaxis for our 
students. 
 
One such strategy is a rule of no eating in classrooms. 
We encourage you to discuss this with your young 
person and inspire them to protect students at risk of 
anaphylaxis in this way. 
 
Further information can be found at: https://
allergyfacts.org.au/ or contact staff at Melba Copland to 
discuss further. 
 
Laura Jermyn 
School Youth Health Nurse 

 

Pastoral Care Programs 
Over the last few weeks, our Pastoral Care team have been busy preparing new and exciting programs for a wide 
range of students. These programs focus on practical and emotional support for students. They include individual 
and group mentoring to address issues young people face, including: building self-esteem, confidence, respect, life 
skills, and communication. 
 
Some groups currently being offered are Uni Cycle, Life Skills, Lime Active, The Junction, R U Okay and Chillôd. Our 
fantastic team of Kag, Sharon, Glen and Joe are also heavily involved with our community partners PCYC and BCS. 
 
Please check the MCSS Get Involved flyer for other great extracurricular programs students can partake in as a part 
of our MCSS community. 
 
If you have any questions or are wondering how to get your child involved in our Pastoral Care Programs please 
contact Matthew Colbran (matthew.colbran@ed.act.edu.au) or Drew Southwell (drew.southwell@ed.act.edu.au). 
 
The Student Wellbeing Team 

mailto:MCSS.StudentServices@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:matthew.colbran@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:drew.southwell@ed.act.edu.au
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MCSS Enrichment 
Program  

The Enrichment Program runs every second Thursday, 
on even weeks and offers MCSS students learning 
opportunities that take them out of the normal 
classroom environment. Students have selected their 
activity based on their interests and passions. The first 
Enrichment session started in week four, Thursday 1 
March. Students have been involved in activities such 
as STEM, Lego Construction, Walking for Enjoyment, 
Ceramics, Chess and Board Games, Live Wall Art and 
Primary School Visits just to name a few. Students 
have demonstrated empathy, respect, team work and 
care while making a difference to the lives and 
environment of others. Ideas from students for 
semester 2 activities are always welcomed. 

Ms Sage  

Executive Teacher Mathematics and Enrichment  

 

MCSS Band 
My name is Tina Oldham and I am the new Music/Band 
teacher at Melba Copland Secondary School. I have 
worked in the ACT school system for many years now, 
and have also taught in many schools.  

Melba Copland Secondary School currently has 2 
Concert Bands ï a Beginner Band and our Concert 
Band. Beginner Band is run by the ACT Instrumental 
Music Program (ACTIMP) every Monday morning 
during period 1 from 9:00-9:55.  Our IMP School Based 
teacher is Rachel Allen and she comes to us with a 
wealth of experience from the ACT Music scene. Our 
Concert Band is rehearsing on Wednesday afternoons 
from 3:15 ï 5:00 in the Band Room. 

Our Bands are open to any student in years 7-12 who 
would like to learn how to play a concert band 
instrument or is able to play already. No music 
experience is necessary. Beginner Band is for 
all new players or for those who wish to 
change instruments while Concert Band is 
for those who have a year or more 
experience on their chosen instrument.  

If you think Band may be for you, come and get a note 
from me and join up! 

Ms Oldham   

 

 

 

 

The Literacy Team completed Towre 2 testing (Test of Word Reading Efficiency) of all students in Years 7-10 and 
we commenced working with students in Reading Groups in week 3 as part of our Response to Intervention Program 
(RTI). 

Through the RTI Program we provide explicit literacy intervention for students in Years 7, 8 and 9. We use both the 
MacqLit and MultiLit Reading Programs together with Totem/Talisman phonic readers. Both MacqLit and MultiLit 
focus on developing students phonemic decoding skills and sight word recognition. There is a big emphasis on 
reading aloud in order to improve fluency of reading, expression and overall confidence.  

Students are selected to work in the Reading Groups based on Towre 2 testing results ï (a test of sight word 
recognition and phonemic decoding ability) and PAT Reading Comprehension results. Students are withdrawn from 
either Language and Literature or Individuals and Societies for up to 8 weeks at a time.  

With our RTI Program now in its eighth year, we are very proud of the enormous impact we have made in our 
students lives. Post-testing invariably reveals significant growth in reading ability; further, we see vast improvement 
in confidence with reading and comprehension, which benefits students in all key learning areas across the school.  

The Literacy Team test all year groups using Towre 2 twice a year to both gauge student progress and to identify 
areas of need.  

PAT Reading Comprehension, Maths and Science online testing was conducted early in 2019 for all year groups 7-
10. 

Kind regards, 

Ms Harriden, Ms Easterby, Karen, Sam and Natalie 
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Chinese New Year 
Party  

On 15 Feb 2019 at the College Campus canteen. Our 
international students from Years 7 ï 12  and their 
Australian buddies from school welcomed  the Lunar 
New Year with a Chinese banquet at the College 
Campus.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This was a good chance for our Australian students to 
learn about the cultures of our international students 
especially those from China, Taiwan, Korea and Vietnam 
who celebrated the start of the Year of the Pig on 5 Feb. 
Some fortunate Asian students even reported receiving 
ólucky moneyô in red envelops from their families. 

Ms Que 
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On Wednesday 20 March there will be an assembly for 
Harmony Day at the High School Gym 12.20 ï 1.20 pm 

Theme: Everyone Belongs 

Intercultural understanding is an important goal at 
MCSS, and we have an interesting programme for this 
yearôs Harmony Day assembly. 

We will have music, songs and dances reflecting the 
many cultures of our students and staff, finishing with 
our Multicultural Fashion Show by students from years 7
-12.  

It will be a fun-filled experience showing off the many 
talents in our global school.  

 

Pictured: Fashions from many lands in a previous 
Fashion Show 

 

Ms Malhi 


